
The Truth About Israeli Military
Intelligence

Evidence from former Israeli Defense Force personnel that the Israeli
government sacrificed their own citizens by letting Hamas attack to obtain
the reason to takeover the entire area of Gaza.

New Order of Barbarians – Transcript
of tapes I-III exposing the plans of
the New World Order

The agenda of the New World Order that is now referred to as the Great Reset.

Adventures in St. Petersburg, Russia
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I lived in St. Petersburg, Russia, from August of 1994 to October of 1997. It
was known as Leningrad during the time of the Soviet Union. Many people who
don’t live in St. Petersburg still call it Leningrad! At least they did
during my stay in Russia. But I don’t remember a resident of St. Petersburg
refer to it by the Soviet name. They are proud of their pre-Soviet history
when Peter the Great founded the city on the tributary of the Neva river —
actually a wetland. The mosquitoes in the summertime are terrible!

Gostiny Dvor on Nevsky Prospect.

The photo is Gostini Dvor on the main street, Nevsky Prospect. In 1997 I
spent over 2 whole hours looking for a weather thermometer but could not find
one. The salespeople kept telling me to go to a pharmacy. I replied, “I’m not
looking for a body thermometer! I want a weather thermometer.” They replied,
“Yes, but they also sell those at the pharmacy.” Well, can you guess what
happened when I posed the same question to the pharmacy people back then?
They looked at me like I was nuts! “This is a drugstore, not a household
appliance store!” “I know I know! But the main department store in town TOLD
me to come to you!” And so I was bounced back and forth about 3 times before
I finally gave up. A few weeks later I went back to my old neighborhood in
Chicago and found what I was looking for in a Dollar Shop in a matter of
minutes.

Nostalgic communist lady

The lady on the right is a nostalgic communist who is campaigning for the
return of communism. Behind her are photos of Stalin, Lenin, and a
contemporary politician named Zugannof. If you guessed by the sour look on
her face that she doesn’t like me, you’re correct. She knows that I am a
foreigner and a Christian missionary. I just smiled back at her and walked
on.
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A beggar in St.
Petersburg

St. Petersburg is situated on a tributary, and so it is divided into several
small islands that are linked by bridges and tunnels. Here is a typical
beggar in Petrogradskaya Ostrov (Petersburg Island). It is hard to tell which
beggars are really in need and who is faking. Some are professional beggars
who actually pay the Mafia to beg on their turf. After a day’s work of
soliciting donations, they can relax in a fine restaurant eating a good meal.
This is something I could not afford to do when I was there!

James and Helen

There was real poverty in St.Peterburg when I was there. I often visited a
poor lady named Helen. Here I am with her in 1997. But though she was old and
needy, she never begged. She taught English and got paid in groceries.
Sometimes I would bring her food and gifts. Read more about Helen, a former
interpreter who helped in an interview with the famous Yuri Gagarin, the
first man to be shot into space into orbit!

Giving a talk about the meaning of
Easter in a school in St.Petersburg

Here is a picture of me and my friends in a school in St. Petersburg. It is
close to Easter and I am giving a talk to the pupils on the meaning of Easter
— the resurrection of Jesus Christ. I had the total support of the school
teachers and principal to do so. Do you think I could get away with this in a
public school in my homeland, the USA? Only deep somewhere in a rural area in
the State of Indiana where the Amish live perhaps.

With Natasha Blond

Here I am with Natasha Blond in a park in front of a horse. Isn’t she pretty?
The horse was kinda pretty too. Her family name is not “Blond” but I named
her that because of her real 100% natural blond hair, smooth as silk! You can
tell that I really liked Natasha Blond! But alas, she was way too young for
me.
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Selling audio-visuals at an
exhibition in St. Petersburg

In the photo is Russian Stephanie, American Nat, and me at the main
exhibition hall in town. We are offering audio-visual teaching material for
children. This is partly how we supported ourselves. The rest of the support
came from donations from the headquarters of The Family and monthly donations
from my faithful friends in Japan to whom I wrote monthly newsletters of my
missionary activities in Russia.

Lydia with a women from Georgia

In the picture on the right is Lydia (right) talking to a lady from the
former Soviet republic of Georgia. I don’t know why in English we say
“Georgia” because the correct pronunciation doesn’t sound anything like the
US state of Georgia. It sounds more like Gruzia. Lydia was a friend of the
head of security at the main exhibition hall of St. Petersburg. He would let
us inside for free when everyone else had to pay $1.00. A dollar doesn’t
sound like much now but it sure did then! That was 5000 RUBLES!! It was nice
to walk around with the head of security. This way the other guards would get
to know us and leave us alone while we offered our teaching materials to the
guests.

Lydia by a vendor of flowers

Here’s Lydia again on a street by a vendor of flowers. Lydia is from Kiev,
Ukraine. People often remarked that she spoke with an accent, unlike a
Ukrainian. This is due to her learning English and being with missionaries
from America. She married and has a one-year-old daughter named Diane.

Adventure fixing Windows Update /
Antivirus database update errors and
security certificate errors
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On June 15 I went to help my friend George with his PC problems. His Windows
7 PC would start with a multitude of error messages, and no programs would
run! Windows update would not work, the antivirus software would not update
or scan a drive when prompted to, and browsing to any website with an https
protocol would generate a security certificate error! And even when I
accepted the security certificate that was marked as untrustworthy, websites
like Youtube still would not work! Nothing I tried then fixed the problem.
And so because George told me he has all his data backed up on other media,
we decided to do a clean installation of Windows.

You would think that would fix the problem, and it usually does, but not this
time! In spite of a clean installation of Windows 7 from a legal Windows DVD,
most of the same problems persisted! I could install and run software, but
Windows Update and the antivirus update would not work. Browsing to websites
with https protocal continued to result in security certificate errors, and
Youtube would not display correctly. I was mystified. For lack of time I told
George I would return the next day after doing more research on the problem.

At home I researched the reason for security certificate errors and learned
that the PC clock incorrectly set is one factor for them. I knew when I
reinstalled Windows we made sure the day and month were set correctly. But it
dawned on me that the year may be off. Sure enough, when I returned to
George’s place the next day, the first thing I did was check the clock
setting and found the year was set to 2099, far into the future! Changing the
year through the Windows GUI would have taken me a long time because I would
have to go back so many years, and so to avoid that, I opened the command
prompt with administrator privileges, (ran cmd) and entered: date

I was then prompted to type the date. After correctly entering the date, the
PC clock was reset to 2015. The result? Windows Update worked again, the AVG
antivirus program updated its database, and there were no more security
certificate errors when going to Google or Youtube! Moreover, Youtube worked
again!

The lesson learned: There is always a root cause for problems which are
really symptoms of other problems. It’s fun doing detective work on PC, and
especially when I discover the cause of the problem and fix it. �



How the NSA has hacked YOUR PC

In spite of the fact there are a lot of tips on the Internet about how to
protect your PC privacy and security, after you watch this terrific
presentation from tech researcher and journalist Jacob Appelbaum, you might
want to change your policy to either not care who knows anything about what
you do, or not touching a PC, cell phone, or ANY kind of electronic means of
communication again! Don’t even use the postal system. Just stick to passing
paper and ink messages only to trusted friends and family.

At December’s Chaos Computer Congress in Hamburg, Mr. Appelbaum presented the
latest documented revelations about how deep the NSA spying rabbit hole
really goes. How do you know that the NSA has not hacked the BIOS of your
motherboard? Or hacked the firmware of your hard-disk? You don’t. There is no
way you can even find out.
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